Water Pollution Control Authority
New Fairfield Town Hall

4 Brush Hill Road
New Fairfield, CT. 06812

Minutes of the Regular Meeting January 3, 2022

1.

Call to Order:

Chairman Tom Quigley called the meeting to order Via Zoom at 4:04 PM January 3, 2022, Mresent
were Tom Quigley, Peter Viola, Peggy Katkocin, Jim Mellett, Lori-Ann Beninson

Approval of Minutes:

Peggy Katkocin made a motion and Pete Viola second... To approve the minutes of the Regular
Meeting of October 4, 2021. Allin Favor

Public Comment: Lori-Ann Beninson introduced herself and gave a brief review of her
background.

General Correspondence:

The 2022-2023 WPCA Budget hearing will be on January 20 at 11:00 AM. Our 2021-2022 Budget
remains at $1515.00

Sewer Study Report

The Report requested by the BOS is expected to be available by the end of the month. The WPCA
is very interested in the results and members referred back to the WPCA 2000 Sewer Study stating
that nothing has changed from that study. The New Fairfield EDC asked for the study stating that
sewers would help the development of the center of Town.

Peter Viola said that sewers would bring additional development and possible Multi Housing.

Jim Mellett reminded the committee that sewers remove water that otherwise would be recharged
into the groundwater.

Lori-Ann Beninson on another matter was concerned that road salt could cause a problem with
groundwater and well water,

Old Business

The Rachel Harvey project was discussed. A great project but not a winner of the Aquarion contest.
New Business:
The Spring Water Test Day was set as May 21, 2022,
Adjourn:

Peter Viola made a motion and Peggy Katkocin seconded to adjourn. All in favor. The meeting
was adjourned at 4.33 PM

Submitted by Tom Quigley
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